MINUTES OF MEETING FROM THE HUGHENDEN VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE HELD ON 3rd March 2014 AT 2000HRS
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	ITEM
	

	Item 1 – The Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction

Michael welcomed everyone to the meeting.

	

	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies were declared, acknowledged and recorded. 
	Michael

	Item 3 -  Record of Minutes from the last Meeting 

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 3rd February 2014 were discussed and agreed. 
	Dylan


	Item 4 – Matters Arising from the last Meeting

Outstanding maintenance work to be discussed under the maintenance report.

High Level Cleaning – Completed and the Hall is looking good. Completed
User List - Michael now has the users list and has started to contact them. He will follow this up again in the near future to invite users to attend the committee. New groups have booked the hall and Michael will contact them too. 
5 – Chairman’s Report

The Chairman thanked all present for attending. The committee were reminded to study the monthly maintenance report prior to the meeting to understand what was going on in the hall. Questions could then be asked at the meeting as many of the ‘not so important’ maintenance items would not be discussed fully at the committee meetings unless raised by members. Key items where the committee needs to make decisions, would be the focus of future meetings.

 Item 6 – Treasurers Report

In Bob’s absence, Dylan circulated the Treasurer’s Report.   The totals for the two accounts were:

· Virgin Money       £60,783.53

· CAF Bank            £7,559.48
· Total                    £68,343.01
Dylan highlighted that the £5k had been moved from the current account to the interest account as agreed at the last meeting.

Item 7 – Secretary’s Report

Dylan informed the committee that he had spoken to the insurers about the accident claim and that there was no update. As this was likely to take several months to conclude, Dylan suggested it be removed from the minutes until the claim was settled. 

Dylan updated the committee on his discussions with the insurance company with regards to the conservation team inviting under 18 yr olds to attend their sessions.

Although there was an agreement that CRB checks were no longer a necessity, the underwriters insisted on a child protection policy being created and an individual being appointed to manage and monitor the policy and its application. Michael and Dylan are to meet with the conservation team (John Moorby and Bev) to agree a way forward.

Al Bowyer agreed to send copies of the policy that he uses at the golf club as a starting point of our own policy.

Dylan also highlighted that the cleaner, maintenance work and customers often use the hall alone. As a result it would be prudent to have a lone worker policy to ensure everyone is aware of their responsibility to keep safe whilst on the premises on their own.
During the monthly walk around with Bev, it was noted that the cleaner keeps her heavy 5 litre containers above head height. This has health and safety implications and should be addressed. Michael and Dylan agreed to meet with the cleaner, introduce themselves and advise her to move the cleaning fluids lower down.

The defibrillator has been added to the insurance policy as a valuable and attractive item, in order that there would be no issues of a claim if it was stolen. Neil highlighted that the football club had one and had assumed it was protected under the Village Hall insurance. Dylan is to investigate this.

The annual accounts have not yet been published, but we were still within our time limit to submit them. Also the local authority rate exemption form had been received from Wycombe District Council and Dylan would work on this prior to the next meeting.

Item 8 – Maintenance Report

Items discussed:
PAT Testing – It was noted that the health and safety report highlighted PAT Testing was overdue. Pat Beveridge has offered to complete the testing as a gift to the hall. 

Legionella testing update – Further investigation by Bev has highlighted that due to a pressurised hot water system being employed within the Village Hall, the legionella testing is not required. An inspection has not highlighted any dead legs of piping and we are at a very low risk of harbouring legionella. Bev offered to undertake the same inspection of the football club.

Footpath Steps – A quote had been received to complete the pathway and steps at an estimated cost of £1500. The committee were happy with this estimation. Bev was requested to agree the specification and confirm the pricing. It could then go ahead at the earliest opportunity.

Car park trees – The formal health and safety report highlighted the need to have the trees surrounding the car park health-checked. Bev was requested to arrange a quotation.

Item 9 – Booking Secretary’s Report

Christine informed the committee that the bookings numbers were looking healthy and two new clubs (yoga and Pilates) had booked the hall.

Christine highlighted confusion from the users regarding the whereabouts of the microphones. It was agreed that another set of mics would be issued to Christine to give to customers who need them. This would remove the confusion of finding them within the hall cupboards.
Christine asked if signs for the ladies and gents toilets be erected within the hall as during a recent event the gentlemen were using the ladies toilets in error. Bev to arrange the signs.

Bob is arranging a mobile phone for Christine that will remove the need for a telephone line at Christine’s home. It is hoped that this will remove any ambiguity for residents who want to book the hall but know Christine is away.

Item 10 – Future Events/Fund Raising/Village Day 2014
Village Day 2014 - Al informed the committee that the next Village Day committee meeting would be held in the Hall on 10th March. There had been a great response from interested volunteers and the details of the day were emerging.

Logo’s had been developed and t-shirts and mugs would be being sold with them on.
An events license would be required and assistance may be required form the Secretary.

Item 11 – Community Shop

Jill informed the committee that the shop continued to require volunteers and

promoting the shop was still paramount.

Item 12 – Any Other Business (AOB)
The following items were discussed as any other business:
· Joan Steele raised a problem they had with the mics. It is hoped that with Christine having a set at home will reduce the chances of this happening again. Bev explained that the system had recently been checked and a jack plug had been installed to enable music to be played from a mobile device. 

It was agreed that the hall would provide the jack leads for customers to use the new system. It was also highlighted that the hearing loop had also been tested and found to be in good working order.

· Jilll Graves raised the issue of cleaning equipment being left out by pre-school. Michael is to speak with Pre-school and remind them of the requirement to put things away after themselves.

· Al Bower highlighted that the Residents Association were looking at ways to raise money for the victims of the local flooding and asked the committee to look on any request for help sympathetically. All agreed to do what the Village Hall could be used to assist with any fund- raising.
· Ian Stern raised the increasing issue of youths playing football on the car park. This had become an increasing problem especially as they are young men who hang around quite late at night. Although they are polite and move on when requested, he felt it needed to be addressed. 
· Christine informed the committee that she had been receiving calls from the youths, late at night after they had had their cars locked in the car park. Bev informed the committee that he had spoken to these young men and would do so again. He requested that the next time the youths were there, he be informed directly so that he could approach them amicably. 

· Bev informed the committee that St John had offered a 3 hour first aid training course, to incorporate the defib training at a cost of £15 per head (with a one off donation of £25). This could be undertaken with a class of up to 12 people. It was agreed that users of the hall would be approached to determine the interest.
· A general discussion was held on the increased amount of dog fouling that was being left on the fields. It was suggested that additional signage be placed along the path to discourage this.

· Forthcoming Dates for the diary:
Village Day 2014                            19 July 2014

Item 14 – Date of Next Meeting

The next monthly meeting would be the AGM on Monday 7th April 2014 at 20:00 hrs. 
The Chair thanked all those who had attended and the meeting was closed at 21.20 hrs.  

	Michael
Committee
Michael and Dylan
Dylan
Michael and Dylan
Dylan
Dylan
Bev
Bev
Bev
Bev
Bev
Bob
Dylan
Bev
Michael
Bev

Bev

Bev


